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AICAOA/Transfers/Vacancies/2022/SOS/48                             Dated: 3rd January, 2023

To

Dr. T. V. Somanathan,
Finance Secretary & Secretary Expenditure,
Ministry of Finance,
Room No. 129-A, North Block,
New Delhi-110 001.
(secyexp@nic.in)

SOS
Subject: 1. Extraordinary delay in the matter of Transfers and Postings of Senior
Accounts Officers and Pay & Accounts Officers despite clear cut vacancies existing at
various stations.
2. Non-implementation and violation of Transfer Policy Guidelines.
Reference: This Association’s earlier representations Dated: 24th November, 2022 and
15th December, 2022.

Respected Sir,

Wishing you a very happy New Year 2023.

At the outset, we seek your kind attention to this Association’s letters dated: 24th
November, 2022 and 15th December, 2022 on the above cited subject wherein we
requested for your kind and immediate intervention in the subject matter cited above.

It is further observed that, till date, the CGA office has failed to issue a single
transfer order of Sr.AOs and PAOs whereas promotions, transfers and posting orders
of ICAS officers have been ensured and issued, without fail, from time to time, as is
evident from the CGA’s website. There is no response from CGA Office to this
Association’s letters seeking for an urgent meeting for a dialogue on the burning issues
of the Sr.AOs and PAOs.
1. There is an abnormal delay in the matter of transfers and postings and the
guidelines of the “Transfer Policy” of the CGA organization are not being followed in
true spirit.  Transfer/posting orders are supposed to be done on a quarterly basis.
2. All the four Civil Service Boards, constituted earlier, were canceled. It is learnt that
5th CSB is also constituted but the details of this is not uploaded on the CGA’s website.
3. This Association has already brought to your kind notice about the extreme
frustration among the Sr.AOs and PAOs who have been expecting their transfers to
materialize during the past one year or so.
4. In view of the above submissions and failure on the part of the CGA, it is requested
to intervene personally in the matter, treating this as SOS and to ensure the legacy of
general belief and trust of our members in you and the system.

We shall ever be thankful to you for your timely intervention in the matter and an
early action in this regard will be highly appreciated and acknowledged.

Yours sincerely

(P. M. VISHWAMITRA)
Secretary General


